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Board will hold the record open until
October 10, 2003, for the receipt of
additional materials. A transcript of the
meeting will be made available by the
Board for inspection by the public at the
Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety
Board’s Washington office and at DOE’s
public reading room at the DOE Federal
Building, 1000 Independence Avenue,
SW., Washington, DC 20585.

The Board specifically reserves its
right to further schedule and otherwise
regulate the course of the meeting and
hearing, to recess, reconvene, postpone,
or adjourn the meeting and hearing,
conduct further reviews, and otherwise
exercise its power under the Atomic
Energy Act of 1954, as amended.

John T. Conway,

Chairman.

[FR Doc. 03—-19957 Filed 7-31-03; 3:54 pm]
BILLING CODE 3670-01-P

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Submission for OMB Review;
Comment Request

AGENCY: Department of Education.
SUMMARY: The Leader, Regulatory
Information Management Group, Office
of the Chief Information Officer invites
comments on the submission for OMB
review as required by the Paperwork
Reduction Act of 1995.

DATES: Interested persons are invited to
submit comments on or before
September 3, 2003.

ADDRESSES: Written comments should
be addressed to the Office of
Information and Regulatory Affairs,
Attention: Karen Lee, Desk Officer,
Department of Education, Office of
Management and Budget, 725 17th
Street, NW., Room 10235, New
Executive Office Building, Washington,
DC 20503 or should be electronically
mailed to the Internet address
Karen_F._Lee@omb.eop.gov.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Section
3506 of the Paperwork Reduction Act of
1995 (44 U.S.C. chapter 35) requires that
the Office of Management and Budget
(OMB) provide interested Federal
agencies and the public an early
opportunity to comment on information
collection requests. OMB may amend or
waive the requirement for public
consultation to the extent that public
participation in the approval process
would defeat the purpose of the
information collection, violate State or
Federal law, or substantially interfere
with any agency’s ability to perform its
statutory obligations. The Leader,
Regulatory Information Management

Group, Office of the Chief Information
Officer, publishes that notice containing
proposed information collection
requests prior to submission of these
requests to OMB. Each proposed
information collection, grouped by
office, contains the following: (1) Type
of review requested, e.g., new, revision,
extension, existing or reinstatement; (2)
Title; (3) Summary of the collection; (4)
Description of the need for, and
proposed use of, the information; (5)
Respondents and frequency of
collection; and (6) Reporting and/or
Recordkeeping burden. OMB invites
public comment.

Dated: July 29, 2003.
Angela C. Arrington,

Leader, Regulatory Information Management
Group, Office of the Chief Information Officer.

Institute of Education Sciences

Type of Review: New.

Title: National Assessment of
Education Progress: 2004 Field Test and
2005 Full Scale Study, Math and
Science.

Frequency: Annually.

Affected Public: State, local or Tribal
Gov’t, SEAs or LEAs.

Reporting and Recordkeeping Hour
Burden:

Responses: 44,290.
Burden Hours: 11,144.

Abstract: In 2004, the National
Assessment of Educational Progress will
field test materials for the 2005 full-
scale assessment on science. The
materials contained in this clearance
package are the questionnaires for
students, teachers, and school
administrators.

Requests for copies of the submission
for OMB review; comment request may
be accessed from http://
edicsweb.ed.gov, by selecting the
“Browse Pending Collections” link and
by clicking on link number 2281. When
you access the information collection,
click on “Download Attachments” to
view. Written requests for information
should be addressed to Vivian Reese,
Department of Education, 400 Maryland
Avenue, SW., Room 4050, Regional
Office Building 3, Washington, DC
20202-4651 or to the e-mail address
Vivan.Reese@ed.gov. Requests may also
be electronically mailed to the Internet
address OCIO_RIMG®@ed.gov or faxed to
202-708-9346. Please specify the
complete title of the information
collection when making your request.

Comments regarding burden and/or
the collection activity requirements
should be directed to Katrina Ingalls at
her e-mail address
Katrina.Ingalls@ed.gov. Individuals who
use a telecommunications device for the

deaf (TDD) may call the Federal
Information Relay Service (FIRS) at 1—
800-877-8339.

[FR Doc. 03-19690 Filed 8—1-03; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4000-01-P

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Recognition of Accrediting Agencies,
State Agencies for the Approval of
Public Postsecondary Vocational
Education, and State Agencies for the
Approval of Nurse Education

AGENCY: National Advisory Committee
on Institutional Quality and Integrity,
Department of Education (The Advisory
Committee).

What Is the Purpose of This Notice?

The purpose of this notice is to invite
written comments on accrediting
agencies and State approval agencies
whose applications to the Secretary for
initial or renewed recognition or whose
interim reports will be reviewed at the
Advisory Committee meeting to be held
on December 8-9, 2003.

Where Should I Submit My Comments?

Please submit your written comments
by September 18, 2003 to Carol
Griffiths, Chief, Accrediting Agency
Evaluation, Accreditation and State
Liaison. You may contact her at the U.S.
Department of Education, room 7105,
MS 8509, 1990 K Street, NW.,
Washington, DC 20006, telephone: (202)
219-7011. Individuals who use a
telecommunications device for the deaf
(TDD) may call the Federal Information
Relay Service at 1-800—877-8339.

What Is the Authority for the Advisory
Committee?

The National Advisory Committee on
Institutional Quality and Integrity is
established under Section 114 of the
Higher Education Act (HEA), as
amended, 20 U.S.C. 1011c. One of the
purposes of the Advisory Committee is
to advise the Secretary of Education on
the recognition of accrediting agencies
and State approval agencies.

Will This Be My Only Opportunity To
Submit Written Comments?

Yes, this notice announces the only
opportunity you will have to submit
written comments. However, a
subsequent Federal Register notice will
announce the meeting and invite
individuals and/or groups to submit
requests to make oral presentations
before the Advisory Committee on the
agencies that the Committee will
review. That notice, however, does not
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